



## **PERRANARWORTHAL PARISH COUNCIL**

### **MINUTES OF VIRTUAL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 28<sup>th</sup> OCTOBER 2020 AT 7PM**

**Present:** Councillor M Pryor (Chairman), J Burn, J Davey, B Freake, R Holman, L Marven, D Ward

**In attendance:** Councillor P Williams (Cornwall Council)  
Mrs A Pentecost (Clerk)  
4 Members of the Public

#### **106/20 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE**

Councillors Fox and Kneebone

#### **107/20 DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS' INTERESTS/DISPENSATION**

None.

#### **108/20 MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 30<sup>th</sup> SEPTEMBER 2020**

**On the proposition of Councillor Freake, seconded by Councillor Davey, the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 30<sup>th</sup> September 2020 were approved.**

#### **109/20 MATTERS ARISING**

As per updated action points.

#### **110/20 UPDATE FROM CORNWALL COUNCIL WARD MEMBER**

Councillor Williams would be laying a wreath on Remembrance Day. He would also be attending the next Community Network Meeting on 17<sup>th</sup> November, as would Councillor Ward. Road surfacing work should take place before the end of the current financial year. The worst area was by the Royal Oak. He wanted to give a vote of thanks to Stuart Douglas and his team who were widely recognised throughout Cornwall for their Speedwatch work. The statistics gained from the monitors were forwarded on to the local MP, Cornwall Council and also the Crime Commissioner. He wished to address the issue raised in item 10 re numberplate recognition signs, these were on trial and not currently available as a general installation. The proposed new drainage at the Royal Oak was currently going through the design stage, completion would not be before Christmas but would be done before the end of this financial year. He was currently dealing with several issues at Westmoor Crescent flats.

### **111/20 FINANCE**

The Clerk had been going to ask the Council to consider a further grant to the PCC for use in clearing the active cemetery. However the overgrowth had been dealt with by the Chairman and Tommy Main so the additional funding was not needed.

**On the proposition of Councillor Davey, seconded by Councillor Burn, it was agreed that the following accounts be paid;**

Glenn Humphries	188.40
Glenn Humphries	697.20
CALC – Code of Conduct training (x3)	60.00
	<b><u>£945.60</u></b>

### **MONIES RECEIVED**

CIL Payment – Cornwall Council	189.06
<b>TOTAL</b>	<b><u>£189.06</u></b>

### **112/20 CORRESPONDENCE**

Various from Cornwall Council and CALC, already forwarded – contents noted

### **113/20 PLANNING**

**On the proposition of Councillor Holman seconded by Councillor Marven, the Minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 8<sup>th</sup> October 2020 were approved.**

### **114/20 PARISH PROPERTY**

### **115/20 HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS**

Request to have one of the speed activated cameras upgraded to record vehicle number plates – Councillor Burn – dealt with earlier by Councillor Williams in 110/20  
Request from a parishioner to have the triangle at West Park cut back – has now been done

### **116/20 PERRANWELL CENTRE**

It was agreed that a virtual meeting be held on 11<sup>th</sup> November at 6pm to consider the matter of a new village hall proposal.

### **117/20 EMERGENCY PLAN UPDATE**

A chest of drawers was required for the bus shelter to hold supplies, a food swop would then be started up

### **118/20 NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN**

Councillor Freake gave her usual report (attached). Councillor Davey observed that the whole point of the Plan was to identify where development would be permitted, not areas to which a

strong objection to building would be made. Councillor Freake clarified that the NP steering group were referring to large scale development.

**119/20 COMMUNITY NETWORK**

Already dealt with by Councillor Williams in 110/20

**120/20 COUNCIL WEBSITE**

The current website was not currently compliant with modern standards. The Clerk would obtain 3 quotes for a replacement/update and report back at a future meeting.

**121/20 DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING**

There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 19.36hrs,  
The next meeting is on Wednesday 25<sup>th</sup> November 2020 at 7pm on line

Signed ..... (Chairman) Date .....

## **ACTION POINTS FROM PC OCTOBER MEETING**

- ❖ Neighbourhood Watch scheme – decision needs to be made re placing of notices advising membership. Notices are £8 each. **NEEDS A DECISION**
- ❖ Memorial bench – suggestions needed for location, ideally near a postbox. **NEEDS A DECISION**
- ✓ Cleaning of bus shelter – Perry and Son have added it to their list
- ❖ Provision of new bin at shelter – Councillor Williams to be asked to get a price for bin and also for regular emptying.
- ❖ Pavement at Stickenbridge – Councillor Williams to approach Highways
- ❖ Quotes for new website, underway

This is in addition to volunteers still being needed for playing field etc

**Anything else either on the agenda, or nothing to report.**